
 

 

 

10
th

 June 2004 

Senior Registrar JWD Nelms 

Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal 

Guardianship List 
GPO Box 5408CC 

Melbourne Vic 3001 

 

Your letter dated 8
th

 June 2004 – File Reference G40703 
 

Dear Sir, 

 

My mother gave me your letter to read and I now respond for her and myself to those orders. 

There is nothing wrong with my mother and she is capable of managing her own affairs. This 

application has been brought for improper purposes, is designed to continue the harassment of my 

mother, are an abuse of the processes of the Tribunal, are frivolous and with out merit. 

 

As a Registrar of a court/tribunal you should know that orders are law. The facts in those 

orders are law and fact. To say the orders made on 26
th

 March 2004 are incorrect is to 

legally make a false statement. We have received the written orders and we accept them. 
 

The verbal orders made on the day were improper and were repaired. On that day the Tribunal 

chair, Robert Scott, conducted a sham hearing and thought we were dumb enough to go along with 

it. Well those verbal orders were totally improper and were appealable to the Supreme Court, 

which we were prepared to do and this is why they were corrected. It is improper to write to a 

NeuroPsychologist to get her to change her report. It is improper to order that the applicants can 

provide a geriatrician with the necessary information so they can prejudice the outcome of his 

investigation. In fact I believe you are acting corruptly in that you are trying to improperly 

influence my mother into doing that which she does not need to, does not agree to and are not in 

her best interests. 

 

So I invite you to have another hearing and bring down those orders so we can get this matter into 

the Supreme Court. I personally believe your Tribunal is corrupt and I have been told by Faye 

Johnson that she has a friend high up in that tribunal. Not only this but an attempt was made to 

cause us surprise by holding back our mail, sending mail to 2 Flett Street, knowing mail to that 

address goes missing. In fact the documentation we were entitled to and was sent to us by express 

post never arrived. Yes your tribunal is a sham and highly suspect and I believe corrupt. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Trevor Croll 

PO Box 114, Garfield Vic 3814 

Phone 56295559 

Mobile 0422 719 616 

Email trevorcroll@ultra-e.net 

 


